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Please adopt this motion! Many lives are lost in this city due to a
lack of understanding and responsibility. We need to create a
culture which places a clear value on the lives of pedestrians. And
when our laws support pedestrians we need to make sure that our
signage and enforcement support these laws! Removing "no
pedestrian" signs and putting crosswalk on all four corners would
be fantastic. Changing the culture is a long and slow process but
this is a great example of a positive step. Thank you.



